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Camel’s Hump Nordic Ski Area

February, 2017

Hello Camel’s Hump Skiers,

I’m writing to introduce our neighbors and friends, Mark and Marijke Smith.  You may know them as the stewards of Windekind Farm, the scenic farmscape that one encounters with the transition from the gentle downhill run on Dead River Run, across the bridge and into the open meadow below.  

Mark and Marijke have been an integral part of CHNSA’s history and success since the beginning in 1979.  My first skiing experience of skiing into the Windekind Farm meadow from the woods above took my breath away, and was the catalyst that persuaded me that others might be drawn as enthusiastically to this outdoor wonderland as I.  Thus was the idea of Camel’s Hump Nordic Ski Area born.

That was almost forty years ago, and time has moved on.  Mark and Marijke, now in their mid-seventies, continue to run their lodging business and care for their gardens and the farm’s many buildings when they are not skiing or hiking the trails that are so important to them.  They are keenly aware that new, younger energy will need to join them as stewards of  Windekind—the place and the idea—to guarantee the future viability of the trail network that surrounds them.  
Toward that end, they have created at Windekind, a sub-division project called The Commons as an invitation to like-minded people to share this landscape and create a small, mountain community of neighbors.  This is an opportunity for eight families to buy small, privately-owned parcels of land where they can create their own homes and gardens amongst others, with common ownership of the remaining farm—about 120 acres of woods, meadows, and trails.  

With “The Commons” project well under way, and because of their own love of CHNSA, the trails and the many skiers who have become their friends, Mark and Marijke are making a big effort to reach out and appeal to locally-based Nordic skiers—people who they know share their love for the trails, an active lifestyle, and these mountains—to consider joining them. 

The Smiths and Windekind Farm represent one of thirty-plus landowners whose cooperative efforts over thirty-seven years have bolstered the public/private partnership that sustains CHNSA.  As the generational shift in landholder patterns occurs, there is a need to interest new landowners to take up the mantle of land stewardship so that the CHNSA trail network can continue to provide a treasured resource for the community.  Hence, this letter.  

I hope you’ll visit the Smiths’ Windekind Farm website at  Windekind's website to learn more about their ideas for the future of Windekind Farm and how you might be a part of it. Once on the site you can see in the menu bar the section on the Commons. You can also call them at 802-434-4455 or email Mark at mark@windekindfarms.com. 
Sincerely,

Dave Brautigam

Founder, CHNSA
P.O. Box 43, Huntington, VT 05462 • 802.735.5490
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